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A Happy New Year 
 
We are already into February – not too late we hope to wish all our 

members a Happy New Year. In January we have had snow, ice, 

stormy weather and quite a lot of warming sunshine. We hope that 

the storms have not done any damage to you or your homes and 

the warming sunshine might tempt you out to one of our many 

events or activities which are listed at the end of this Newsletter.  

 

Can we remind you that our website can be found at: 

www.ballymoneyu3a.org.uk and contains lots of useful information 

including how to contact us, all of our Newsletters for the 2023-

2034 year and many more photographs of our events and activities 

than are shown in our monthly Newsletters.  

 

And, please tell your family, friends and neighbours about us – we 

are always happy to meet new people. 

 

From all of us Welcome back! 
 ____________________________________________________________________ 

 
____________________ Report of Members Meeting - Tuesday 2 January 2024 

 
We held our first meeting of the New Year on 2nd January in the 

Connect Centre on Model School Road. The Chairman, John 

Pinkerton, in welcoming the members, speculated as to 

whether the record size of the audience (over 50% of the 

membership) was due to a desire to get out of the house after the 

Christmas/New Year festivities or to hear the guest speaker, 

retired Appeal Court Judge, the Right Hon. Sir Paul Girvan. He 

suggested the later and this proved to be well founded. 

 

Sir Paul gave a fascinating account of his entry into the Law, his life 

as a junior barrister, then as a QC and his elevation to the Bench as 

a Judge of the High Court. His final years before retiring were as an 

Appeal Court judge and a member of the Judicial Committee of the 

Privy Council. To finish his talk he demonstrated the different court 

robes that he would have worn in the various courts in which he sat.  

 

His talk was extremely well received by the members and after a 

brief question and answer session the vote of thanks was proposed 

by Patricia Crossley. The Chairman also thanked Sir Paul for his talk 

and in closing reminded the members that the next monthly 

meeting would be on Tuesday 6th February in the Connect Centre. 

 

Our chairman also noted that: The Inner Wheel Club of Ballymoney 

(to which organisation a number of our own members belong) is 

holding its annual Quiz Night on Wednesday 7th February in the 

Royal British Legion hall in Towhead Street. It starts at 7.30 pm and 

the cost is £5.00 per person. It is always a very enjoyable evening 

and is well worth supporting as the proceeds will help towards 

funding a number local charities. 

 

John Pinkerton 

 

http://www.ballymoneyu3a.org.uk/
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Sir Paul Girvan and John Pinkerton 

 

 
 

Sir Paul Girvan demonstrating one of the various court robes he 

wore in the various courts in which he sat 

 

 
 ____________________________________________________________________ 
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____________________ Events 

 
____ 

 
Christmas Lunch – 5th December 2023 
 

Just a few photographs from a very enjoyable Christmas Lunch at 

the Lodge Hotel. Good food, great company and an opportunity to 

rekindle acquaintances. Several new members joined in. 

 

Marie Hegarty 

 

 

Rosie, Helen, Barbara, June 

 

 
 

 

 

Margaret, Brigid, Olive, Bert 
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Margaret, Anne, John Elaine 

 

 
 

 

Marie and George and William and Brian 

 

 

   
 

 ____________________________________________________________________ 
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____________________ Activity Reports 
 

____ 
 

 

Coffee Catch-up  
 

Bu3a coffee mornings are proving a popular way of getting to know 

other members and finding out more about Bu3a.  We meet on the 

last Friday of each month. On 26 January it was encouraging, once 

again, to receive more new members, and welcome them to Bu3a.  

Both food and service are good - from a full hearty breakfast, to 

pastries, or simply a coffee and chat.  All members welcome! 

 

Next Catch-Up is Friday 23 February. Drop in between 10.30 am - 

12 noon at: NICO’S RESTAURANT, BALLYBRAKES INDUSTRIAL SITE 

BALLYMONEY. Tables are reserved, in advance.  If you wish to join 

us, simply reply to Julie’s email via a text to:  07977297090. 

 

Marie Hegarty 
 ____________________________________________________________________ 

 
____ 

 
 

Bu3a Family and Local History Group - 16 January 2024 
 
Fifteen of our members attended our meeting on a snowy Tuesday, 

16th January 2024.  We were privileged to have an illustrated talk 

from our BU3A Chairman John Pinkerton entitled “The Pinkertons of 

Seacon”. Being an 8th consecutive John Pinkerton in his family, John 

traced his family history back to migrants from Scotland in the mid 

17th century. He related his family’s background as farmers, linen 

merchants and latterly the last 3 generations as lawyers. His great 

great grandfather John Pinkerton (1845-1908) had served as an MP 

at Westminster for Galway 1886-1900, and as a JP and tenant 

farmer, was a leading speaker and organiser of the Tenant-Right 

Campaign. 

 

Our John was 3rd generation lawyer in Ballymoney, with all 3 

generations serving as Presidents of the Law Society in N Ireland, a 

unique record for UK lawyers. John’s father had served as a “Secret 

Listener” collecting important radio communications to be passed on 

to Bletchley Park during World War II. His uncle Tom also had also 

served in the RAF during WW II and had received many 

distinguished service medals. John illustrated his talk with several 

manuscripts, records and photos of historical family heirlooms. Our 

group thoroughly enjoyed John’s presentation and would 

recommend that John repeats his talk for the full Monthly Members 

Meeting sometime in the future. 

 

Our next scheduled event will be a visit to PRONI (Public Records of 

N Ireland) on Tuesday 20th February 2024. We plan to leave 

Ballymoney by train at 9-30am and return arriving by train to 

Ballymoney at 5-30pm. Some of our members have registered 

already for this visit, but any more members interested in joining us 

should contact myself at gflynn130@btinternet.com or Gladys 

Mallon at ag4dvc@hotmail.com urgently so that we can have firm 

numbers and be well prepared for our visit. 

 

John Flynn  

 

mailto:gflynn130@btinternet.com
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John Pinkerton 

 

 
 

 

Despite the weather – a good turn out 

 

 
 ____________________________________________________________________ 
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____ 
 

 

Gardening – 25 January 2024 
 
We had a rather small meeting on Thursday; however a very good 

demonstration dividing plants for planting out. Davy gave us ideas 

on how to prune blackcurrants, cutting out the old growth hard back 

as they fruit on new growth. Gooseberries didn't need much pruning 

as they fruit on older branches. Plum and apple trees need pruning 

to a light bulb shape. Frances had a selection of perennials, she 

demonstrating how to separate roots either with two forks or as she 

uses a saw. Such plants as monkshood, primroses, and a ground 

cover plant ajuga reptans. We were given cuttings to try our skills 

at growing them.  

 

A really informative demonstration of separating perennials and 

pruning fruit trees. 

 

Kathleen Owens 
 ____________________________________________________________________ 

 
____ Story Telling 

 
There was no meeting of the storytelling group in January but we 

will meet again on the second Monday of next month as usual. The 

date is Monday 12th Feb and is at 11.00 in The Hub Ballymoney. 

 

Mary and I hope that everyone will be able to come along and enjoy 

the craic and would welcome any new members who wish to listen 

to the stories or tell some of their own. 

 

George McAuley  
 ____________________________________________________________________ 

 

  



 
Ballymoney u3a Newsletter January 2024 

 

Page 8 of 9 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 



 
Ballymoney u3a Newsletter January 2024 

 

Page 9 of 9 
 

 


